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DRAFT-02/17/2011
FINAL –02/24/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For February 10, 2011
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:08 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Desert View Elementary School Cafeteria.  
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Manuela Huerta, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.  

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by DVE Student Council members, Cassandra Rivera, Kimberly Martinez, Kevin Gamez, Abraham Abascal, and Ben Rivera.   

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent Nava announced that both Santa Teresa Elementary and Sunland Park Elementary were selected to receive an incentive award from the No Child Left Behind Title III and State Bilingual Program. They will be recognized on the Bilingual Day at the Legislature on February 18th.  
           Dr. Nava also announced that Sunland Park Elementary was recognized by the Math and Science Bureau of the PED as well as the NM Math and Science Advisory Council for having the highest percentage of students performing at Proficient or advanced level in math in grade 3 in the State.  They will be recognized on March 11th where Math and Science Education Day at the Legislature will be celebrated.  
            Dr. Nava presented Mrs. Huerta a plant and invited her to the Employee Recognition Reception in May.  Dr. Nava thanked her for her work and dedication to the students and staff in the area she represented and the District as a whole.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Viramontes thanked Mr. Araujo and Desert View Elementary for hosting the board meeting.  She congratulated them for meeting AYP.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked the student council members that led the Pledge of Allegiance.  She thanked the Support Services department for all of the work they did to make sure the schools were working and safe during the 4 days off due to the harsh weather.  Mrs. Viramontes said as secretary/treasurer for the NMSBA she had gone to a National SBA Leadership conference in Washington DC.  While there she also attended the Federal Relations Network meeting where school board members from throughout the United States attended.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated three students from STHS, Carlos Hernandez who signed with the University of Nebraska for track,  and Valerie Mendoza and Stephanie Robles who signed with the Women’s College of the Southwest to play soccer.   Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mr. Villalobos, their coach, for his guidance and assistance.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Mr. Ford congratulated the campus administrators, and the maintenance departments for their hard work at getting the campuses prepared to open back up after the four day closure.   Mr. Ford said he was glad that the district had most of the items in stock to repair some of the damages.  

	
	Secretary Saenz thanked Mr. Chavez and the entire maintenance department for their extra work in keeping the schools and buildings safe from the weather.  Ms. Saenz said that one of the Board’s goals was to get fair representation for southern New Mexico at the state level.  She congratulated Mrs. Viramontes and thanked her for the hard work she does in representing Gadsden.  Ms. Saenz encouraged everyone to contact their legislators.  

	
	Daniel Castillo thanked Mr. Araujo and Desert View for hosting the meeting.  He also thanked the Support Services department employees for working to repair and get the schools ready while everyone else was off.  

	
	Manuela Huerta thanked Mr. Araujo for hosting the board meeting.  She congratulated the schools that were recognized, especially the ones in her area.  Mrs. Huerta thanked all of the administrators for their leadership.  

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – none 
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as modified. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the minutes for January 13, 2011.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:   

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	GHS Trades Building, Request for Proposal
	A. Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the Request for Proposal for the Gadsden High School Trades Building.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Amend Transportation Contract for School Year 2010-2011
	B. Ms. Saenz made a motion to amend the Transportation Contract for 2010-2011.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	$15,000.00 Contract for Innovate+Educate

	C. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the $15,000.00 contract for Innovate+Educate to provide data psychometrics and psychometricians for the critical reporting of student progress for those students involved in the hub STEM initiatives.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	$20,000.00 Contract with Avid Stats, Inc. 
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the $20,000.00 contract with Avid Stats, Inc. to provide psychometric services for data analytics on the school and district level data for on-track/off-track student progress, effective/efficiency analysis, and college/career readiness for those students involved in the STEM hub initiatives.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	$20,000 Contract with Education Data Consortium
	E. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the $20,000 contract with Education Data Consortium in conjunction with D2SC to provide a virtual data warehouse from the data sets provided that will track student’s level data and assessment records for the district, analyzing existing data sets in the district to maximize district efficiency.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	$45,000.00 Contract with D2SC
	F. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the $45,000 contract with D2SC to provide tracking of students level data and assessment records from the district, analyzing existing data sets in the district to maximize district efficiency.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	 $100,000.00 Contract for  Professional Development for STEM  through the Southern HUB 
	G. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the $100,000 contract with Innovate+Educate NM to provide professional development for STEM initiatives.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously 

	Amendment to NRG PILOT Resolution 
	H. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the amendment to the NRG PILOT Resolution.  The estimated annual payments to the District are amended to $67,000, an increase from $58,000, to be placed in the Special Revenue Fund 29135 IRB Payments in Lieu of Taxes.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Item:

	GHS Trades Building, Plans Review 
	A. Ralph Gallegos said that Gadsden High School Trades Building is ready to go out for pricing. He was accompanied by Mr. Rem Alley and Myles Krensal, as they reviewed plans with the Board.  The selection of General Contractor will be done using the RFP method.  

	Lease Agreement with Innovate+Educate NM  
	B. Mr. Suggs, CFO, presented the lease agreement with Innovate+Educate NM for a portion of GAC for the period April 1, 2011 through June 3, 2013.  The lease is contingent upon approval by the NM State Board of Finance and approval by the Board.  Innovate+Educate NM will lease the facilities to establish the STEM Network for the Southern HUB.

	Revisions to SPED Policy and Procedures 
	C. Mrs. Nevarez, Special Education Department Director, informed the Board that the Policies and Procedures Handbook need to be revised to reflect the changes to 6.31.2 of the New Mexico Administrative Code (NMAC), as well as changes relating to Standards for Excellence. (6.29.1). SPED has also added the requirements that Office of Civil Rights mandated specific to our ELL special education students.  The Board was provided with flash drives with all of the changes highlighted.  

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed personnel session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions and Superintendent’s goal review and interim evaluation.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:11 p.m.

	Reconvene
	11.  Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:55 p.m.   

	Adjourn
	12.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.                      
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